Parent Club Meeting – Thursday, May 5th, 2016 @ 6:30 PM

Present: Josey Brouwer, Curt Kooiker, Nancy Patrick, Krista Lawrence, Jody Hunt, Audrey Straub, Cheryl Havens, Nicole Hatfield, Karen Mead, Mindy Jeltema, Kristi Floriana, Erin Fredericks, Jennifer Mazarka

Teacher's Report – Curt Kooiker (4th Grade) and Josey Brouwer (Art)

- Josey thanked the Parent Club for the Teacher Appreciation week gifts to the staff
- Josey discussed the permanent pieces of art at Georgetown. There are currently 72 pieces
 which is enough for the school. They will bring the program to a close with the thought of
 keeping one piece from a 5th grade student yearly.
- Curt reiterated his thanks for the Parent Club for Teacher Appreciation week along with the striper purchased a few years ago. There is enough paint for this spring and next fall. He also thanked the Parent Club for providing the 4th graders with owl pellets and new bases for the playground.

Approved New Board Members for 2016-2017 School Year

Audrey Straub – President
Mindy Jeltema – Co Vice President
Nicole Hatfield – Co Vice President
Karen Mead – Co Treasurer
Jody Hunt – Co Treasurer
Kristi Floriana – Secretary
Approved by Krista Lawrence
Seconded by Jody Hunt
All in favor

Budget – Jody Hunt (Treasurer) and Krista Lawrence (Treasurer)

- Papergator Income is running low they may have gone to an annual payment. Also due to the rainy weather the 4th graders have not done gotten the school recycling out to the papergator.
- Meijer, Family Fare and Target are all discontinuing their fundraising efforts for schools.
- This may cause a shortage in next year's budget. One idea was to shoe collection as a fundraiser. The logistics of this will be discussed next year to determine if it's a viable solution.
- Red Robin has a loyalty card which you can sign up for online and choose Georgetown Elementary for fundraising.
- Just Write is not going to happen this year. The posters will not be needed.
- It was approved to provide the teachers with their stipends prior to the beginning of the year. Approved by Krista Lawrence and seconded by Audrey Straub. All in favor.

Summer Book Fair – Jody Hunt (Chairperson)

• There will be a buy one get one free book fair on June 14-15, the first open library for the summer.

Holiday Gift Shop

• Penguin Patch out of Texas will be used for the 2016-2017 school year.

Upcoming Events

- Marco's Pizza Night May 6th
- 5th grade Camp May 23th & 24th

Other items

- Sheets will be sent home shortly to collect Box Tops for Education all summer
- \$1 for popcorn will be collected at this year's Open House. Popcorn will be provided. It was also suggested to have volunteer sign ups and board members at Open House.
- Volunteer Survey will be sent out in August.

Committee Chairs for 2016-2017 School Year

- Walk A Thon September 23 Amanda Impens
- Pizza Nights (Jets Tuesday/Wednesday and Marcos Tuesday) Nicole Hatfield and Mindy Jeltema
- Book Fair (Spring and Fall) Jody Hunt
- Conference Dinners (Fall and Spring) NEED VOLUNTEER
- Holiday Gift Shop Erin Fredericks and NEED VOLUNTEER
- Teacher Holiday Breakfast December 9 or 16 Audrey Straub
- Box Tops for Education Lori Simpson
- Popcorn Fridays Audrey Straub
- Father/Daughter Dance Sherri Newenhouse
- Mother/Son Event Kristi Floriana
- Teacher Appreciation Elizabeth Schollart and Marcy Schaller